ST. JOHN THE BAPTIST                                MAY 23, 2021                                  IMMACULATE CONCEPTION

540 MAIN STREET                                  PENTECOST SUNDAY                         1640 NEW GERMANY ROAD

SUMMERHILL, PA                       WEBSITE:  www.stjic.org                                NEW GERMANY, PA
Fr. Joseph C. Nale, Pastor         Office Hours 9 AM – 3:30 PM M-F                     Rectory Address:  P.O. Box 248

Rectory Phone: 495-5241  - Fax 495-9522          stjic@comcast.net                       538 Main St., Summerhill, PA 15958

Fr. Nale – jnale@dioceseaj.org  -Office 814-495-4419 & Address:  550 Main St. South Fork, PA 15956

MASSES FOR THE WEEK

Mon. May 24th The Blessed Virgin Mary
     SJ 7:45 AM Clyde V. Gallardy
Tues. May 25th Weekday
     8 AM at Most Holy Trinity, South Fork
Wed. May 26th St, Philip Neri
     IC 7:45 AM Clete & LaVerne Smith
Thurs. May 27th St. Augustine of Canterbury
     8 AM at St. Bartholomew’s, Wilmore
Friday, May 28th Weekday
     No Mass 
Saturday, May 29th St. Paul VI
     IC  4:00 PM Helen Kulback
     SJ  5:00 PM For the Parish
Sunday, May 30th – THE MOST HOLY TRINITY
     SJ   8:00 AM Larry & Margaret McCormick
     SJ 10:00 AM Ed & Meg Bodenschatz Family
     IC   7:00 AM For the Parish
     IC   9:00 AM Bill & Pat Wess



ALTAR SERVERS SCHEDULE
NO Servers will be needed at any of the Masses.

SACRAMENT OF PENANCE

SJ & IC: ½ hour before every Saturday evening Mass. 

Also, ½ hour before all weekend Masses, during the first weekend of each month.  Or by appointment.  

GIFT BEARERS – At the present time, gift bearers are not permitted at any of the Masses.

IC VOTIVE CANDLES:  If anyone would like a 6-day votive candle lit at IC Church, please call Pam at the rectory at 495-5241.  Arrangements will then be made with Peggy to light it.  Cost is $2 and can be given to Peggy or to Pam at the rectory.

A REMINDER to our parishioners attending Mass: We would like you to wear a mask while you are in church. If you forgot to bring your own mask when you come to church, masks are available in the gathering space of both churches for you to wear.

ST. MARY’S CEMETERY ASSOCIATION will have a meeting on Tuesday, June 8th at 7 PM on the grove grounds (by the hamburger stand) if weather permit or in the Bingo Stand if it is raining. 
IC MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE will have a meeting on Wednesday, June 9th at 6 PM in Marian Hall.  
ANCHORED VBC 2021:  This year and moving forward, the VBC program will be joining forces with several other local parishes, Immaculate Conception, Most Holy Trinity, St. Bartholomew, St. Michael, and St. John the Baptist.  We are excited to spend one of the BEST weeks of our summer together.  VBC will run Monday, June 21st – Friday, June 25th from 9 AM – 12 PM at the New Germany Grove grounds.  First Mates, 2017 (birth year) through those entering 7th grade, need to be registered by June 13th (see blue form).  Cost is $8 per child.  $2 discount per additional child for multiple children from same household.  Volunteers, 8th grade through adults also need to be registered by June 13th (see green form).  Volunteers need to complete all state and diocese requirements to volunteer.  Both forms green & blue, for Volunteers and First Mates are in the gathering spaces of both churches.  

VBC needs your help.  Please take a look at our request list posted in the gathering space of the both churches.  Donations can go into the bin/basket.  Thank you in advance for any and all help.  It’s because of your support that we can have a successful VBC program.              Thanks so much.   Jess S.
MARK YOUR CALENDARS!!  THERE WILL BE A 4TH OF JULY PICNIC this year!!  There will be a Wing Night and Cornhole Tournament the evening of July 3rd.  And lots of fun and entertainment on July 4th.  
RED CROSS BLOOD DRIVE is Tuesday, May 25th from 1:30 PM-6 PM at New Germany Grove Hall.  Mark your calendars!! Please give!  

IC:  We extend to the family & friends of John “Ronnie” Evans our prayers & sympathy on his passing from here to eternity.

IC & SJ: Exposition and Adoration have resumed on Thursdays from 3 to 8 PM in Immaculate Conception Church. 

DEACON BRIAN NORRIS:  Bishop Mark Bartchak has assigned Deacon Brian P. Norris to Diaconal service at Most Holy Trinity Parish, South Fork, St. Bartholomew’s Parish, Wilmore, St. John the Baptist Parish, Summerhill, and Immaculate Conception Parish, New Germany.  Deacon Norris is a seminarian at St. Mary’s Seminary in Baltimore, Maryland.  He will be ordained a priest for our diocese next spring.  Deacon Norris will be with us from June 7th until August 1st and will reside at St. John’s rectory in Summerhill.
A SUMMER TRADITION RETURNS:  Outdoor Masses will be celebrated at the Our Lady of the Alleghenies Shrine in Loretto every Sunday night at 7:00 PM beginning on Memorial Day weekend – May 30 and continuing through Labor Day weekend – September 5.  Those attending are asked to bring their own lawn chair.  In the event of inclement weather, Mass will be celebrated inside the Basilica of Saint Michael the Archangel next to the Shrine.  Faithful are invited to come early to the outdoor Masses and visit one of the most historic sites in the diocese.  The Prince Gallitzin Chapel House, located next to the Shrine, will be open for self-guided tours from 3:00 to 6:00 PM on June 6 and 20; July 18; and August 1, 15 and 29.  The humble structure was the home and personal chapel of the Prince-Priest and Servant of God Demetrius Gallitzin:  Today, it stands as a museum, which contains artifacts from Father Gallitzin’s personal life.
CEMETERY LAWN CARE:  Person needed to mow and trim grass at St. Bartholomew Cemetery and Church grounds in Wilmore; equipment furnished.  Approximately 45 hours per month.  Call George Fetsko 814-242-7931.

ST. MARY’S CEMETERY:  Our policy at the cemetery:  flowers, statues, crosses or other decorations can only be placed on the graves starting Memorial Day weekend and allowed to remain on for 2 weeks.  Please, everything must be removed by Sunday, June 13, 2021.  The caretaker will dispose of anything left on the graves.  Thank you.

JUST A REMINDER that Pam will be off this week: Monday – Friday, May 24th to 28th.  She will return on Tuesday, June 1st.  Patti will be in the office to cover for her while she is off. 
